

Les cier

REPORT FROM THE FI

GREETINGS IN THE WONDERFUL NAME OF JESUS!

On July 27st, we had our first church service in Nantes! What a wonderful day of rejoicing in the Lord! God manifested His presence in a mighty way. We had two visitors. A few minutes before our service was to begin, our daughters stood in front of the building with a sign announcing our church service. A lady named Nelida was walking by and decided to read the sign. We invited her in but she said she would come another time. We began our worship service and within a few minutes, Nelida walked in and stayed for the whole service including the altar call. She later told us that she was on her way to a barbecue when she walked by our storefront building. However something in her pushed her to cancel her barbecue and come back to church instead! We know the Holy Ghost led her to our service. She is hungry for God and we are going to start teaching her a Bible study. We give God the glory for what He is doing! Other contacts have been reaching out to us. We know God is doing a work in the hearts of men and women in this region.

Continue to pray for open doors and favor with city officials. Once again we thank you for your prayers and financial support! Blessings!

